### Giving...

"Upon the first day of the week, let everyone of you lay by him in store as God hath prospered him" I Corinthians 16:2

| General Offering July 10, 2022\$                                     | 8,350.00 |
|--|----------|
| Average Weekly Offerings 2022\$                                      | 5,856.37 |
| Weekly Offerings Budget 2022\$                                       | 6,601.24 |
| We have a 'retiral offering' following our services as people leave. |          |
| Our offering plates are located at the Sanctuary exits at the back   |          |

A gentle request <u>not</u> to designate funds for missions. Our missions support payments are made in accordance with our annual budget.

#### A reminder:

Pastor Bobby is returning to the office on Tuesday, July 19th.

When Pastor Bobby returns, please note that he has 2 days off per week. These are <u>Monday</u> and <u>Saturday</u>.

Please respect Pastor Bobby's work schedule and relay your message(s) through the church office by phone or email.

The office is reachable Monday-Friday, 8:30—5:00. 905.937.1326 or GlenridgeBC@gmail.com

We request that visits are done by appointment so we can ensure we have set aside time to meet your needs.



As we enter the summer months of July and August, we'll no doubt see many more children about during our daily routine as they are out of school!

May we at GBC challenge you this summer, that when you see some of these young, impressionable gifts from God running, playing, and generally making their parents' hair fall out, to consider volunteering in our AWANA program from September to April on Wednesday nights.

We have teachers (mostly), directors, and admin folks lined up. But we could use helpers in our Gym (younger, more energy-gifted, individuals might feel more drawn to this role) and also "Listeners" that simply sit with kids at the beginning of the night to hear them say their verses and sign their books to show completion (this portion usually finishes by 6:30pm)

It is very important to know that all volunteers must go through our *Plan to Protect* training and be 'Safe Place' certified. This process involves a Police Check (GBC covers the expense) and a training seminar held here at the church in September.

If you are interested in volunteering, or would simply like to know more about the program, please speak with Juergen Harder, Angela Kersten, or Pastor Bobby.

# Scripture Reading Numbers 21: 4-9<sub>NASB</sub>

They traveled from Mount Hor along the route to the Red Sea, to go around Edom. But the people grew impatient on the way; they spoke against God and against Moses, and said, "Why have you brought us up out of Egypt to die in the wilderness? There is no bread! There is no water! And we detest this miserable food!"

Then the Lord sent venomous snakes among them; they bit the people and many Israelites died. The people came to Moses and said, "We sinned when we spoke against the Lord and against you. Pray that the Lord will take the snakes away from us." So Moses prayed for the people.

The Lord said to Moses, "Make a snake and put it up on a pole; anyone who is bitten can look at it and live." So Moses made a bronze snake and put it up on a pole. Then when anyone was bitten by a snake and looked at the bronze snake, they lived.

Glenridge Bible Church's

# "Mission of the Month" for July

Please remember to pray for, and encourage, our GBC missionaries.

Rick & Heather Osborne



serving with Truth for Teens



# You can help stock **Truth for Teens'**Ozzie's Pantry

<u>July</u> – Protein - peanut butter/canned meat (chicken or tuna)

Rick and Heather appreciate your help as they extend
their hospitality, love and assistance to at-risk youth as
Rick mentors and teaches them using Ozzie's Garage

Please continue to pray for **Bas and Anadel Jensen**Anadel has a tumour on her liver. Please pray for healing for Anadel, and comfort for the family.
Bas and Anadel are our <u>independent</u>
<u>missionaries</u> in Hong Kong
They are the missionaries you support with your <u>non-receiptable love offering</u> in the baskets available on Communion Sundays

Please continue to pray for **Intervarsity Christian Fellowship**For **Sevda Lindo** – travelling to Azerbaijan due
to her father's unexpected death

For **Volunteers** and **wisdom** for Tanner Kennedy as he leads the Intervarsity Team.

They have a Vendor booth at the **Canada Summer games** starting Aug. 6th

### **Today at Glenridge Bible Church**

Just as Moses lifted up the snake in the wilderness, so the Son of Man must be lifted up

John 3:14

### **Order of Service**

**Call to Worship** — #56 "Day by Day"

**Key Verse & Prayer** 

**Praise and Worship** — *Dove* 

"Everlasting"
"The River is Here"

# Collection of our Tithes and Offerings DiscipleLand Segment

**Scripture Reading** — *Numbers 21 : 4-9* 

**Message** — Pastor Dave "Only Look and Live"

**Closing Hymn** — #188 "At the Cross"

**Benediction** 

#### THIS WEEK AT G.B.C

Today10:00amWorship Service with Pastor David R. JantziMonday7:00pmPrayer MeetingWednesday6:30pmBible Study & Prayer MeetingSaturday8:00amMen's Prayer Fellowship (Prayer Room)Next Sunday10:00amWorship Service with Grant Saxton

# **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

Our Office Relocation project is underway. We have the framing and ductwork completed, and both have passed their inspections. The electrical rough-in is done and the doors are mostly installed. If you'd like to see the progress, please remember to stay outside of the construction area. The windows offer a great view while maintaining safety.

Please do not touch any building materials that are temporarily stored in the lobby or Sanctuary.

If you have any questions, please speak with Frank Peters, Larry Srigley, or Juergen Harder following the service.

Glenridge Bible Church offers a Sunday School program called DiscipleLand for older children and a staffed nursery for each Sunday Morning service.

(DiscipleLand is not offered on the first Sunday of each month (Family Sundays), however, the nursery is available.

Children must be registered at the desk in the lobby to participate in DiscipleLand or the nursery.

Please email *AngelaJantzi@hotmail.com* to stay informed of upcoming events and program scheduling.

Additionally, for parents with infants, there is a quiet room available at the back of the sanctuary for nursing, changing, or simply fussing babies. Sound is piped in so you can still hear the service at a baby-friendly volume.

## Thank You for Praying

#### Please pray for those suffering loss.

We have a number of other GBC folks that have experienced the loss of a loved one or friend. Please lift them up corporately for peace and comfort in their time of loss.

\_\_\_\_\_\_

#### **Requests for Prayer**

- \* Doctors have found a mass on Maureen Lemire's leg. Please pray for Maureen, and her doctors as they treat her.
- \* Helmut Harder is very slowly recovering from his infection and is slowly gaining strength. Please pray for continued healing.
- \* Eleanor Leigh's husband, Greg, is in the hospital with a possible bowel obstruction. Please pray for Greg, Eleanor and the family.
- \* Eleanor also requests prayer regarding her son's liver disease and a return to faith.
- \* John, a friend of Nathaniel Srigley, was in a serious house fire recently and is healing from very serious burns and doing much better. Thank you for your continued prayers for healing for John.
- \* Ursula Savoie reports that her nephew, Jesse Penner's tumours are 'stable'. Their growth is slowing and the family is taking this as a good sign. He is still fighting and needs prayer. The family thanks everyone for their prayers.
- \* Quin McColgan, (friend of the Luchkanyns) fighting cancer. His kidney is now failing and they are ceasing chemotherapy.
- \* Linda James is still experiencing pain but is slowly recovering from her fall and blood clot issues. Please pray for healing for Linda.
- \* Toni Goodliff requests continued prayer for healing as she is undergoing chemo and radiation therapy for lung cancer.

#### Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness:

\* Emilia Pirc, Sue Furness, Dave Furness, Jim Arthur, Lois and Ron Clattenburg, Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, Eleanor Leigh, Bev Williams, Helmut Harder, Fred and Hilda Glucker, Mildred Levair, Hugh and Eleanor Rogers, Mary Lockett.



### **GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH**

# Welcome to our Worship Service this Lord's Day



**July 17<sup>th</sup>, 2022**Pastor David R. Jantzi
"Only Look and Live"

A Bible-Based Community, united by God's love and grace, that worships Him, serves others, and proclaims the message of Christ.



310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 905.937.1326

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com HenleyCMF@gmail.com www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org www.HenleyCMF.ca

Follow us on Facebook (Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch)